
 
To: All Curley Park Rangers FC playing members and volunteers 
 
Full Club Statement on the impact of Coronavirus 
 
Following the brief communication sent yesterday we would like to clarify the situation 
for the remainder of season 2019/20.  With only weeks of the season remaining we all 
share the same frustration that the situation is having on all of us but it is imperative 
that we not only follow the guidance from the Government and our affiliated FA, but 
maintain the high standards that our club expects. 
 
With immediate effect all grassroots football activities are suspended.  This applies to 
all formats of the game (leagues, cups, futsal) including training and all education 
courses.  We are also unable to complete or arrange any new DBS checks. These will 
be rearranged in due course when it is possible to complete. 
 
Can we continue to train? 
With only 2 more weeks left of Winter (floodlit) training we have taken the decision to 
cancel all remaining training facility bookings to ensure that as a club we all comply 
with the guidance we have received.  Connaught clubhouse and all our playing 
locations are now closed until further notice. 
With respect to summer training we will continue to prepare to secure council training 
facilities and your coaches will communicate with you should the situation change 
enough to allow training to resume. 
 
Will we resume playing this season? 
Currently, we don’t know the answer or when we can answer but are keeping in close 
contact with the authorities to ensure that we communicate up to date information.  We 
don’t want to speculate on outcomes so will wait for official communications from the 
authorities.  If leagues are to be completed, then priority will be given to those teams 
competing in leagues. 
 
What about Soccerfest? 
Our annual club end of season celebration is due to take place on Sunday 17th May.  
At this time, we continue to prepare for the event but appreciate that we will have to 
decide on whether it can continue.  We would like to leave this decision until the last 
possible moment so ask that you continue to keep the date free in your diaries. 
 
What about Summer tournaments? 
If your coaches have entered teams into summer tournaments, they will continue to 
monitor the situation and receive updates from the tournament organisers.  Any 
changes or cancellations will be communicated to you in good time. 
 
What about the CPRFC Golf Day? 
Our annual golf day is due to take place on Saturday 20th June.  At this time we are 
not taking payments but if you would like to still register your interest in playing please 
email me at chair@cprfc.org.uk.  We would like to leave this decision until the last 
possible moment so ask that you continue to keep the date free in your diaries if you 
wish to play. 
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How will we continue to communicate? 
We are actively monitoring the situation and will continue to provide you with up to 
date information as it emerges.  We will update the club website and send emails to 
you all when key decisions are made.  We know that you will also be getting 
communications from other sports clubs, schools and workplaces so we don’t want to 
bombard you with information unnecessarily. 
 
What about next season? 
We continue to make preparation for next season to comply with all deadlines.  Club 
registration for season 2020/2021 is due to open on June 1st 2020.  At this stage we 
do not see any reason to change this.  If this changes then we will communicate in 
due course. 
 
Lastly, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your patience and 
understanding.  We recognise that this is an unprecedented situation and an extremely 
difficult time for all.  All of us here at Curley Park Rangers FC wishes you, your families 
and friends the best of health during this period of uncertainty. 
 
Some things really are more important than football. 
 
 

CPRFC Club Committee 
 


